
U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 26.7.2016
	Time:2.00pm
	Venue: Friends' Meeting House
	Chair: Mike Clark

	Those attending: Chair, Mike Clark; 

Chris Olley; Nick Wright; Tonia Sharp; Jude Williams; Theresa Daly;  

Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies:  Paul Hunt; Tessa Bidgood;

Diane Worland, Val Baxter


	AGENDA
	
	
	

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes.
	
	
	

	1.  Apologies     
2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

3.  Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4.  Review of last monthly meeting

5.  Sub-committee reports

6.  Social Secretary role 

7.  Induction of new committee members

8.  Results of the check on renewals by Interest Group leaders

9.  Issue raised by prospective member

10.  Request by Action on Blindness to speak at meeting

11.  Possible link with University of Birmingham

12.  AOB

13.  Next meeting

	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	1.
	Apologies: see above.
	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes   

15a) Replace 'The group raises its own money' with 'This group collects many voluntary contributions'.

The minutes were then approved.

	

	3.
	Matters arising
from April meeting:

3.iii. DW still has the Committee Reference file and wishes to discuss some sections with JW. There are sections that are relevant to different committee members.  The Business Secretary is to find out whether there is an electronic copy on the national website that can be accessed by all committee members.

4.  DW was not present to report back, but in the meantime MC to inform members to leave by the double doors in the event of fire at a Monthly Meeting.
5b) TB has contacted interest groups and will feedback at the next meeting.

5b) para 2. JW reported that there are now no members without access to our newsletter or interest group summary. 

DW has updated the welcome leaflet and will send a copy to VB and TS.  MC also needs a copy. The newsletters are now all on the website.
If any group leader wishes to include information in the Newsletter this should be sent to an IGC prior to the Executive Committee meeting. IGCs to inform group leaders.
6.  Equipment needs (portable hearing loop) and surplus review to be carried forward.

8.  Final approval for the revised bank mandate with 4 signatories still has not been given due to a bank error.

9. Issue of possible third co-ordinator to be carried forward.

Procedures for establishing new interest groups to be carried forward a couple of months
10.  MC has emailed Sue Baker and Sue Stokes with a view to making their presentation at the December festive meeting.

	DW 
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JW Sept agenda item
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	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
It was felt that the speaker was good, although not to everyone's taste. The fee of £1 per head fee is too expensive for a speaker.

There were no printed newsletters available for which an apology will be given in the next newsletter.

35 of the interest group summaries will be photocopied by MC in preparation for subsequent meetings.

The church's chairs were not put out until this was requested.

The noise from the group next door was extremely intrusive and was so loud that they did not hear the doorbell when JW went to ask for some quiet.

MC will email Antoinette at All Saints and ask DW to follow this up.

	MC Newsletter

MC

MC & DW

	5.
	Sub-Committee Reports

a) Interest groups – A new biography group has been started which MC will

mention at the next monthly meeting.

There is a need for another play-reading group; there may be one

starting in September.  A further bridge group is also needed. This can be a

newsletter item to find out what interest there is.

There has been a problem contacting the leader of the Family History Group.
Greg Bellamy to be asked to facilitate making contact with the Group Leader.
TD and CO will email group leaders to suggest that they all have a deputy and helpers. 

TD and CO will report back.  It was also suggested that they contact Sue

Baker who has drawn up a draft policy on starting new interest groups.

b) Membership Nothing to report

c)  Social Group  PH was absent.  The Shared Lunch at the Friends Meeting House was successful and attended by 18 people.
d) Finance  TB was absent.
	MC

MC Newsletter  
TD/CO
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	6.
	Social Secretary role
PH has resigned from the Committee for personal reasons and has also handed over his History and Book groups.  TD will email PH to ask who has taken these over.
The planned trip to Chester will be led by TS; PH will lead the Alrewas

trip.

Carey Baff is organising the Fine Dining and Linda Coello the theatre visits.  
A volunteer is needed to organise the cinema visits.  PH may still be able to

carry on with some events but not be a Committee member.

There is no urgent need to take action as PH will continue with the current events. MC to request support for PH in newsletter and monthly meeting.

	 TD
September agenda item

MC

	7.
	Induction of new committee members 
An Information Sheet for New Committee members was circulated.  JW, DW and NW have already checked the document. It was approved and MC will email a copy to the other committee members.

1. Our U3A is a registered Charity and being a trustee of the Charity is an important requirement of Committee members.
2.  All committee members have a copy of the Constitution.

4. The four Officer posts are statutory and the remainder are to meet the local needs.

A new Chair will be required in 2017.  Any branch member can stand and MC said that he feels that the person should be an existing committee member who knows the workings.  All posts are for one year and committee members have to stand for re-election at the AGM. They can stand for 3 consecutive years, other than Treasurer, who can stand for 6 consecutive years. 

The new committee members were asked if they would like to know anything more. It was felt that the important information was covered. The document will make the cycle of Committee meetings clearer to prospective Committee members in the future. 
	MC

	8.
	Results of the check on renewals by Interest Group leaders 
TS reported that this is ongoing.  31 groups have not yet replied.  CO and TD will follow this up.


	TD & CO
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	9.
	Issue raised by prospective member 
A prospective member had difficulties contacting two Group Leaders and complained that the Contact form on the website was not working. MC checked and it does work well, but there were errors in the email addresses of the two group leaders concerned. The issue is now resolved.
TS said that maybe a short description of the groups should be included on the website. It was agreed to come back to this in the future.
	October agenda item


	10.
	Request by Action on Blindness to speak at meeting      

A charity has asked to attend a monthly meeting to talk about their work.  MC to inform the charity that it is a policy not to have organisations speaking at our meetings to advertise what they do.  The charity can organise a local meeting for which U3A is willing to have leaflets and to inform members.  TD said that she has also been approached by a local charity.

	MC


	11.
	Possible link with University of Birmingham   
It was reported in the latest Third Age Matters magazine that Plymouth and Exeter U3As have links with local universities.  MC said that he is happy to try to organise such a link with Birmingham University. This was agreed.

	MC

	12.
	AOB 
None
	

	13.
	Date of next meeting
Tuesday August 30th at 2pm at Friends Meeting House, Colmore Row.

TD will bring the refreshments.

	TD



